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Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB

Phone 756-2110

Draw - April 22, 2023
at the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame

2023 Honda SXS520 Side by Side

	 2nd prize - $1000.00

	   3rd prize - $500.00

	   4th prize - $500.00

	   5th prize - $500.00

	   6th prize - $500.00

Support the museum and our projects!

Want to Become a Published Photographer?
Send us your photos that best represent the upcoming month and you could see 
your photo as the background image in our banner above. Photos can be sent to:  

maritmemotorsports@gmail.com - subject line: "banner photo"

Three Petitcodiac Residents Awarded
Queen Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee Medal

	 The Queen Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee Medal (New Brunswick) was 
created to mark the 70th anniversary of Her Majesty’s Accession to the Throne 

as Queen of Canada. The medal honours The Queen and her lifelong service 
to Canada, as well as those residents of New Brunswick who, like Her Majesty, 
have been exemplary in their service to others. On January 1, 2023 at a special 

ceremony held at the Petitcodiac Legion in conjunction with the New Year’s 
Levee, three area residents were awarded this medal for their contributions that 

have benefited our community, our province or our country.
	 MLA Ross Wetmore was on hand to award the medals to the following 
recipients: Catherine Drury, Teri McMackin and Hughie Cain. 

Congratulations and thank you for your contributions to our community. 

MONTHLY BULLETIN



Page 2.                    Local News & Views          March 2023

From the Editor

MONTHLY BULLETIN
• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.
• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 

happening at the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up within each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local service clubs in their 
endeavor to support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of Local people as they go about 
their day to day activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110,   Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design-------------- JoAnn Ball
Sales/Ad Design ------- Angela Nicholson

Published  
Monthly

Next Issue
March 1, 2023

Editorial & 
advertising  
deadline:

February 19, 2023

SUPPORT
your 

Local Businesses 
& 

Rural Communities

-  Shop Local  -

Check out our 
Business Directory

on page 17

FREE ESTIMATES

- Full Paint & Spot Repair
- Paint Match Specialist
- Frame Straighteners on Site
- Repair water, paint damage and all 
  collision repairs on recreational vehicles
- Major insurance company repair facility

Phone:372-9599
97 Sanitorium Rd., River Glade, NB  

Important notice: If you are driving in the Havelock area or on it’s streets, 
beware of the deer, they have the right-of-way.
	 In January those who celebrate the Lunar New Year marked the begining 
of the year of the rabbit. These Lunar New Year celebrations traditionally wrap 
up with  Lantern Festivals. 2023 Lantern festivals are on February 5th around 
the world and are defined by the illumination of various things, from rice 
paper floaters and flickering luminaries to grounded candlelit objects. Each 
festival has a deeper meaning, whether religious or just cultural tradition. But 
simultaneously, lantern festivals are centered around peace and hope. Each 
has its own ambiance and life, many of which would be the experience of a 
lifetime. 
	 Our other big events in February are Valentine's Day and Family Day. 
Family Day, Febuary 20th, is a day off for many New Brunswickers. I wish you 
memorable days with who ever you chose to spend your Valentine's and Family 
Days with.

My next message will be sent from sunny Florida.
Your Editor, 
Winona McLean

3537 Rte 106, Salisbury, NB

372-4755
Cell: 381-1100

• 24 Hour towing 
• Wrecker & Flatbed Service
• Secure Compound 
• Excavating • Backhoe  
• Dozer •Top Soil •Shale  
• Snow Removal 
• Septic Systems
• Now Pumping Septics

Trent Blakney
Towing & Excavating 

SERVICES 
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Students / Seniors $30
 Regular $45

Rental Income $65
Moving Expenses $65
Self-Employed $80+

Corporate Returns / T2 $595
*plus tax

taxes@hlsaccounting.ca
16 Highland Drive, Salisbury, NB

INCOME TAX SERVICES

Toastmasters Club

admirer
candy
card
caring
chocolate
cupid
day
feast

february
flowers
fourteenth
friend
gift
greeting
happy
heart

kindness
love
mine
party
pink
red
roman
romantic

roses
saint
sentimental
sweet
sweetheart
tradition
valentine

Talent Wanted!
	 At Toastmasters we usually 
practice our public speaking, speech 
writing and evaluation of each other. 
It's a great atmosphere to practice these 
skills and get constructive feedback from 
other supportive members who genuinely 
want to see each other succeed. 
	 But what about those other 
skills we have that aren't public 
speeking related? The guitar you've been 
privately practicing since highschool, 
the auctioneering you've always wanted 
a venue to show off, or those dance 
moves you started working on at the 

begining of the pandemic. 
	 We're hosting an Open Mic Open 
House on February 21st to show our 
skills and see what you all have to show 
us! Go on, be a show-off!

Open Mic Open House
Show us your talent!

Tuesday February 21st 6:30pm
On Zoom

email: sussextoastmasters@gmail.com 
for the link and more details

(Regular meetings Feb 14th & 21st)
Everyone Welcome!
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Petitcodiac Community Calendar 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
1 
 

-Library Storytime 
 

-Pilates 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

-Legion Noon Meal 
 

- Indoor Walking @ 
Baptist Church 

 

2 
 
 
-Legion Branch  Meeting 

 
-Discovery Kids  

 
- Indoor Walking @ 

Baptist Church 
 
 
 

3 
 
 
  - Chase the Ace @ 

Legion 
 

- “How the Bible 
Came Together” 

Series @  
St. Andrew’s 

4 
- Mic Drop Comedy 
Laughs at the Legion 

 
 
  
  

 
  

 
 

5 
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School 
JAM 

 
-A.K.A Dance  

Studio 

6  
-Pilates 

-Air Cadets 
-Youth Group  

- Indoor Walking @ 
Baptist Church 

- Puppets @ Baptist 
-Foot Care @ Legion 
- Seniors Meeting @ 

Legion 
- Crib @ Legion 

 

7 
 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-Pickleball @ Baptist 

 

8 
 
 

-Library Storytime 
-Pilates 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Legion Noon Meal 
- Indoor Walking @ 

Baptist Church 

9 
 
 

-Book Club @ Library 
 

-Discovery Kids  
 

- Indoor Walking @ 
Baptist Church 

10  
 
 

  - Chase the Ace @ 
Legion 

 
- “How the Bible 
Came Together” 

Series @  
St. Andrew’s 

11 
- Valentine’s Day 
Dance @ Legion  

12 
  -Church Services 

-Sunday School 
JAM 

-A.K.A Dance  
Studio 

- Dinner and a  
Movie @  

St. Andrew’s 
 

13   
 

-Pilates 
-Air Cadets 

-Youth Group  
- Indoor Walking @ 

Baptist Church 
- Puppets @ Baptist 

- Crib @ Legion 

14 Valentine’s Day 
 

-Women’s Institute 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

-Pickleball @ Baptist 
 

15 
 

-Library Storytime 
 -Pilates 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Legion Noon Meal 
- KD Wednesday @ 

Baptist Church 
- Indoor Walking @ 

Baptist Church 

16 
 

-Discovery Kids  
 

- Indoor Walking @ 
Baptist Church 

17  
 

  - Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 
- “How the Bible 
Came Together” 

Series @  
St. Andrew’s 

 
 

18  
 
 
 

19 
 
  -Church Services\ 

 
-Sunday School 

JAM 
 

-A.K.A Dance  
Studio 

20 Family Day  
 

-Pilates 
-Youth Group  

- Indoor Walking @ 
Baptist Church 

- Puppets @ Baptist 

21  
- Shrove Tuesday  

Pancake Supper @ 
Legion 

 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-Pickleball @ Baptist 

 
-ATV Club 

22 
-Library Storytime 

-Pilates 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Legion Noon Meal 
- KD Wednesday @ 

Baptist Church 
- Indoor Walking @ 

Baptist Church 
- Ash Wednesday  
Service @ St. An-

drew’s 

23  
 

-Codiac Classics 
 

-Discovery Kids  
 

- Indoor Walking @ 
Baptist Church 

24  
 

-Heritage Week 
Show-And-Tell @ 

Library 
 

  - Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

25   
 
 
 

- Legion Breakfast 

26  
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School 
JAM 

 
-A.K.A Dance  

Studio 

27  
-Pilates 

-Youth Group  
- Indoor Walking @ 

Baptist Church 
- Puppets @ Baptist 

-Air Cadets 
- Crib @ Legion 

28  
 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

-Pickleball @ Baptist 

 
  
 
   

 
  

Maritime  
Motorsports  
Hall of Fame  
Open Monday- 
Friday, 10am -  

4:30pm 

War Museum   
Tours by Appointment.  
Please call 756.7461 or  
Cathy at 756-2068 for  

more info. Chairlift  
facility available. 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT  

Snowshoes at the Library  
It’s that time of year again! The public 

can borrow snowshoes from the 
Petitcodiac Public Library!  

Many sizes available for all ages.  
Contact the library for more  
information, or just drop in.    

A.K.A. Dance Studio 
 -Sun.  1:30-2:15 - Intro to Hip Hop 
	 (6 & up)
           2:15-2:45 - 1-3 yrs Mommy & me
 -Tues. 6-6:45 - 3-4 yrs Tap & Jazz   
 -Wed.3:15-4:15 - Acrobatics Level 2&3
         4:15 -5:15 - Acrobatics Level #2
         5:15-6:00 - Acrobatics Level #1
         6:00 -7 - 5-8 Year Old Tap & Jazz
         7:00-8:00 - Acrobatics Level #2
Contact Alanna for more info: 233-3052. 
Visit us on facebook at: A.K.A Dance 
Studio. 85 Renfrew. 

  639 F.P.MacLaren Air Cadets
Mon. at 6 pm @ Legion. Ages 12 to 18 are 
welcome to join. For info contact  C/O 
Jason Forester - 850.9276. 

Church Services
-Petitcodiac Baptist 
	 Morning Worship 10:30 am.
-Petitcodiac Mennonite
	 Worship Service 11:00 am.
-St. Andrew’s Anglican 
	  Sunday Service, 9:00 am.

Codiac Classics 
Meeting Last Thursday of the month  
@ 7 pm. 

Kiwanis
Call Dan Pollock 756-1084 for more 
information. 

Legion
18 Kay St, Petitcodiac. 

756-3383
NOTE: Legion closed February 20 for holiday

-Thurs., Feb. 2 - Legion general 
meeting, 7 pm.
-Fri., Jan. 6 - Dept. of Motor vehicle 
testing - 1.888.762.8600
-Mon., Feb. 6 - Seniors meeting,  2 P.M. 
Supper 4 p.m.
-Mon., Feb. 6, 13, 27 -   Crib starting 
at 7 p.m
-Sat., Feb. 11 - Valentine’s Day Dance. 9 
pm - 2 am. Jody Stewart. $5/person.
-Fridays, Feb. 3, 10, 17, 24 Chase the 
Ace. Tickets now $5 each, sold 6:30 to 
8 pm.  Draw at 8:15 p.m. 50/50 draw. 
Tickets will be available during the 
week  at the Legion bar during operating 
hours , Needs Convenience Store and 

Jean Coutu Drug Store. If your ticket is 
drawn and you are not present, you will 
be called. Come meet your friends and 
enjoy live music. 
-Sat., Feb. 4 - MIC DROP COMEDY 
PRESENTS: LAUGHS AT THE LEGION! 
TIME: 8 pm. Doors open at 7 p.m.  
Mic Drop Comedy is proud to bring the 
first laughs to the Petitcodiac Legion. 
This is a pay what you can/pass the hat 
event. Five of New Brunswick’s best 
comedians.
-Mon., Feb. 6 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Foot care,  Jessica  Melanson, LPN; 
Advanced Foot care Technician; call for 
an appointment   381.5422.
-Sat., Feb. 11. 9pm - 2am Valentine's 
Dance - Jody Stewart DJing. $5/person.
-Tues., Feb. 21 - Shrove Tuesday Pancake 
Supper. Pancakes, maple syrup, baked 
beans, brown bread, and gingerbread 
for dessert. 4:30 - 6:30 pm. $10 for 
adults. Children 12 and under—FREE. 
$25 per family.
-Sat., Feb. 25 - Breakfast - Sausage, 
bacon, scrambled eggs, toast, tea, 

coffee, etc. 7 - 10 am. 12 & over  $12, 
5 - 11 years- $6, 4 & under - FREE

Legion Noon Meals - $15.00
	 -Feb. 1 - Pork Chops & 
			   Sauerkraut
	 -Feb. 8 - Chicken Leg & Thigh
	 -Feb. 15 - Meat Loaf
	 -Feb. 22 - Cod Fish
PLEASE NOTE: IF SCHOOL IS CANCELLED 

OUR DINNER WILL BE CANCELLED 

FACEBOOK: Royal Canadian Legion 
Branch # 41."like" it.
-Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the hall 
for a wedding reception, birthday or any 
other function, call Legion. 
-Attention: If any Legion member knows 
of another member ill or in hospital, 
please call us at 756.3383

 Petitcodiac Sportsman Club 
 Meets on 3rd Thurs. of  the month at 
7:30 pm.  New members welcome. Club 
house is  located at 1030 Sanatorium 
Road. www.sportsmanclub.ca 

Tuesday - Friday
9:30am - 4:430 pm
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Three Rivers Council News
Library

(756-3144)
OPEN HOURS:

          Tues: 10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm
          Wed: 10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
          Thu:  12 - 4 pm / 5 - 7 pm
          Fri:    10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
          Sat:    10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm
- Storytime (Ages 0-5) Wednesdays from 
10:30-11
- Adult Book Club - Thurs., Feb. 9 from 
5:30 - 7 pm. All are welcome. February’s 
book is Who Has Seen The Wind by W.O. 
Mitchell. Copies available at the library.
- Heritage Week Show-And-Tell - Fri., 
Feb. 24, 2-4 pm. Come see Petitcodiac 
historical photos and documents on 
display in the library. Refreshments will 
be served.
- Please visit our website and Facebook 
page for information and updates on our 
services.

Petty Trailblazers ATV Club 
- Meets 3rd Tuesday @ 7pm at the  
Club House. 

Petitcodiac Baptist Church
- Sunday Morning Service @ 10:30 am 
(Nursery availble)
- Sunday School JAM - 10:30am (K – G 5)
- Discovery Kids – Thurs @6:30pm (K–G 5)
- Puppets - Mon @ 6:15 pm

- Youth BLAST – Mon @ 7:30 pm (G 6–12)
- KD Lunch – Weds. @ Noon (G 9-12)
- Indoor Walking - Mon. (10:30), Wed. 
(6:30), Thurs. (2:00)
- Pickleball - Tuesdays, 8 pm

Pilates 
Mon. at 5:30 pm, Wed. at 6 pm at 800 
Route 885 (Havelock Rd.). Private 
consultations available Mon. Wed. and 
Fri. Call Lee at 756-9008 for details. 

St. Andrew’s Anglican Church
- “How the Bible Came Together”, 
3-week series Feb. 3, 10, 17 at 10:30am
- Dinner and a Movie - Feb. 12 at 4:30pm

- Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper - Feb. 
21st - 4:30-6:30 at the Legion (Adults $10, 
kids under 12 free, family rate $25)
- Feb. 22 - Ash Wednesday Service 11am

Women’s Institute
Meets second Tuesday of the month at 
1:00 pm. Call Blanche at 756-2011 for 
more info. 

Petitcodiac Arena

Free Public Skate

Sunday
(Open Skate) 1pm – 2:30pm

Monday
(Open Skate) 1pm – 2:30pm

Wednesday
(Open Skate) 1pm – 2:30pm

Thursday
(Adult Skate) 12:30pm – 1:30pm
(Open Skate) 1:30pm – 2:30pm

	 Maple Street Park is 
located at 42 Maple Street, 
Petitcodiac and hosts a series 
of trails which are used for both 
snowshoeing and cross-country 
skiing during the winter months. 
Whether you want a short, half 
hour burst of exercise or a nice 
long trek through the woods, it 
is the perfect place to spend a 
winter day. 
	 Petitcodiac Public 
Library has thirty six pairs of 

Maple Street Park: Winter Activities
Petitcodiac Pickleball!

Thursday Evenings at PRS
Free Adult Activity

Starting at 6:30pm-9:00pm
All caliber of players are welcome!
Paddles are provided at the school.

Left to Right: Luke Lymburner, Karen Hall-Middleton, 
Peter Saunders, Angela Silverthorn, Dennis Murphy

Appointments of Members of Council 2023
Departments 2023

		G  eneral Government 							       Mayor Peter Saunders
		  Transportation 								       Councillor Luke Lymburner
		  Protection/By-Law Enforcement					     Mayor Peter Saunders
		  Environmental Health (Solid Waste collection & disposal)		  Councillor Luke Lymburner
		  Community Development (Beautification, tourism, promotion)		  Councillor Karen Hall-Middleton
		  Development - Residential & Industrial					     Councillor Dennis Murphy
		  Recreation								        Councillor Dennis Murphy

Utilities:
					     A.  Maintenance	 Councillor Dennis Murphy
					     B. Finance		  Mayor Peter Saunders
					     Deputy Mayor		  Councillor Dennis Murphy

Appointments 2023:
	 Regional Service Commission 			   Mayor Peter Saunders, Councillor Dennis Murphy
	 Library						      Councillor Angela Silverthorn
	 Community of Three Rivers Business Liaison	 Councillor Karen Hall-Middleton
	 Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame		  Councillor Luke Lymburner
	 B&G Club					     Councillor Angela Silverthorn
	 SPOT						      Mayor Peter Saunders
	 EMO Director					     Councillor Karen Hall-Middleton, Councillor Angela Silverthorn
	 PSSC (School)					     Councillor Angela Silverthorn
	 Maple Street Park				    Councillor Karen Hall-Middleton
	 Elgin Eco Association				    Councillor Angela Silverthorn
	 Fire Protection 			  Fire Chiefs:  	 Chief Craig Ramsay (Petitcodiac)
							       Chief Kent Steeves (Elgin)

The Community of Three Rivers Mayor 
Peter Saunders with newly appointed 

Deputy Mayor Dennis Murphy.

Council Members

Our New Council! Congratulations on Being Elected 
by the Community of Three Rivers

Mayor Peter Saunders
Councillor-At-Large Dennis Murphy 

(Deputy Mayor)

Ward 1 Councillor Karen Hall-Middleton
Ward 2 Councillor Luke Lymburner
Ward 3 Councillor Angela Silverthorn

Council Meetings
When: The 1stand 3rd Wednesday of  
	 the month at 7:00 pm.
Where:theMunicipal Office located at  
	 63 Main Street, Petitcodiac. 
Who: Council meetings are open  
to the public.
*regular council meetings may be 
rescheduled due to scheduling conflicts 
or holidays. If a meeting is to be 
rescheduled, the public will receive 
24 hours advance notice under Public 
Notices on the community website: 
threeriversnb.ca

snowshoes available to check out through the Snowshoe Lending Program, library 
card required. Kids, youth and adult sizes are all available. Call Danny (756-3144) 
for more information.
	 The new warming shack and improved outdoor skating rink at Maple 
Street Park are now up and running. The rink is weather dependant so follow the 
Petitcodiac Happenings Facebook page and watch for the green or red flags before 
going out on the ice. Signs will also be posted on the outside of the warming shack. 
Helmets are encouraged. 
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Do you know what this item is?

Write in and tell us, the best 
answer will win one free admission 
to the Maritime Motorsports Hall 
of Fame Museum and their name 

printed in the paper!

The winner will be announced 
and answer will be revealed in 

next month’s issue.

Guesses can be 
submitted to: 

maritmemotorsports@gmail.com 
(or dropped off at the museum)

Congratulations to Nancy Collins who knew that 
last month's mystery item was ice skates that 

you attatch to boots. Nancy, bring your copy of 
the paper in for free admission to the museum!

Tue-Fri 9:30am-4:30pm

Mystery Item
The

Last Month's Winner:Nancy Collins!

	 The Petitcodiac Health Centre is pleased to share that our Licensed 
Counseling Therapist, Kelli Etheridge is now open for appointments for One-at-
a-Time-Therapy services. “One-at-a-Time” Therapy provides open access to 
counseling for those needing to speak to a trained counselor regarding addictions 
and mental health-related issues. 
	 There is no lengthy assessment and no wait list. Individuals can book a 
rapid access appointment in order to quickly meet a therapist about the issue that 
is currently troubling them. 
	 This form of therapy operates under the assumption that this may be the 
only session a person wants or needs. As a result, this type of counseling is very 
focused on what the person’s issues are at that time. It focuses on a person’s 
strengths and helps identify potential next steps.
	 No further appointments are scheduled but the individual is welcomed to 
come back anytime when and if they need more or other services. 
Outcomes include:
	 •Reduced stress		    •Better knowledge of resources
	 •Increased confidence	    •High client satisfaction rates
	 •Improved coping skills	   •Rapid access

Kelli Etheridge is a Canadian Certified 
Counsellor (CCC) and Licensed 
Counselling Therapist (LCT) with an 
extensive background in the mental 
health field.  She is passionate about 
helping others and is particularly excited 
to be offering free mental health 
services (One-At-a-Time therapy) in our 
community, where individuals will have 
access to counselling close to home and 
not have to wait on a list or worry about 
how they will pay for the support they 
need.

“I believe that everyone should 
have easy access to the support of a 

therapist, regardless of where they live 
or their ability to pay” – Kelli

To book your appointment with Kelli, 
call: (506) 756-3400

One-at-a-Time Therapy  
Services now available at 

Petitcodiac Health Centre

Sudoku

The objective is to fill a 9x9 grid so that each column, each row, and each of the nine 3x3 boxes 
(also called blocks or regions) contain the digits from 1 to 9.

9 3
6

5 2 1
1

8

6 4

3
1

6 7
7

3 9

2 5
4

5 7

3

2
5 1

8

3
7 5
4 2

1
Answers on page 12

	 We moved to Petitcodiac 5 ½ 
years ago and about a year later I was 
asked to join Petitcodiac Kiwanis.  I 
didn’t know much about Kiwanis but I 
did know a few of the members.  We 
meet every second Tuesday at the 
Petitcodiac Legion.  The meeting starts 
with a delicious meal served by the 
Legion, followed by a special speaker 
about a local project, a short business 
meeting and adjournment by 8.  Kiwanis 
is open to both men and women.
	 Over the past 4 years we have 
given tens of thousands of dollars to local 
projects, people in need, scholarships 
plus supporting Kiwanis worldwide.  
We raise our funds through Breakfasts, 
Trivia nights, Arena Canteen and the 
Kiwanis Canteen at the Westmorland 
County Fair.  It takes some of my time 
to volunteer at each of the above. When 
I see how much the Kiwanis support of 

Why You Should Join Kiwanis

Projects and People in our community 
is needed and appreciated, it is worth 
every minute of it.  I enjoy it and have 
fun doing it.
	 Life circumstances have us 
moving and I will be leaving Petitcodiac 
Kiwanis.  Possibly you are looking to get 
involved in something local - consider 
Kiwanis.  You can volunteer as much or  
as little as your schedule allows but  
at the end of the week, month or  
year, you will make a difference in 
your community, I am sure you will feel  
good about it and have a bit fun  
doing it.  
	 Reach out to President Len 
Dunfield at 506-434-2233 or any Kiwanis 
member.  Or check us out at one of our 
next meetings.  Jan 31st, Feb 14th, Feb 
28th, etc.
	 Thank you
Kent Dunfield
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Charlie's General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Store Hours:
Monday - Saturday: 6am-10pm,

Sunday: 8am-10pm
Phone: 506-534-2417

Beside Charlie’s General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

We serve: coffee, tea, hot chocolate, ice 
cap, ice coffee, breakfast sandwiches, 

subs, hot dogs, and homemade donuts!
Store Hours:

Tuesday - Friday: 5:30am - 7pm
Saturday & Sunday: 7am - 7pm

(506) 534-2226

Call to order pizza!

Check out our Hawaiian Pizza!

  The Harrisons  by Parker Goddard

Huxly, do you know 
where Wyatt is?

Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer

	 Let's talk typos!  This headline in the December 30th newspaper ....
MORE AND MORE LOONS GETTING STUCK ON NEW BRUNSWICK ROADWAYS!  Now, 
let me get this straight -- what are they getting stuck on?  Gorilla glue , 3M 
glue, super glue or possibly duct tape?  I'll bet my last loonie that getting them 
unstuck from the pavement would be very hard on the webbed feet!  That's how 
I see it
	 OK, let's switch to mixed messages!  In a full page ad in the January 3rd 
newspaper,  an automotive dealer advertises ...WINTER TIRE SPECIALS!  WINTER 
IS HERE!  The bottom half of the page reads .... don't be left in the snow 
without your winter tires!  WINTER IS COMING!  I was so tempted to call and 
say ...you claim that winter is here and also that winter is coming.  Which is it?  
The weather network announces that winter is actually here!  I'll bet my last 
studded tire that the phone would hang up rather quickly!  CLICK!!
	 In the classified of an automotive magazine, this ad reads ...1956 4-door 
Buick special.  To part out or restore.  $1,600.  Don't make any ridiculous offers 
and no sales help needed!  That leaves no doubt of what not to say when you 
call!
	 This from a Readers Digest --- When my family immigrated to Canada, 
I had a working knowledge of English, however I was mystified 
when I spotted umbrellas for sale in a store's flyer and 
the caption read ...NO RAIN CHECKS.  I wondered,  why 
wouldn't they check them for rain protection?

No, why?

Uh.... Hi, Mom....

Ever have a moment where 
you wonder where kids get 

their dumb ideas?

Register to Attend Butternut Valley Council Meetings

Butternut Valley Rural Community Take Note!

	 Butternut Valley Rural 
Community Regular Council Meetings 
will take place on the second Thursday 
of each month at 4561 Route 880 in 
Havelock, NB.
	 A limited number of places 
are available for the public in the 
council chamber, so people who would 
like to ensure a seat should register by  
calling or by sending an email to the 
contact information below.

	 If you have a petition or 
would like to send a delegation to 
speak to Council, you can submit your 
question in advance by contacting the  
CAO/Clerk, Erin Sweet at  
506-512-BVRC (2872) or writing to 
erin.sweet@butternutvalley.ca, one 
week before the regular meeting.

Are you on Facebook?   
Like and follow the Butternut Valley 

Rural Community page!

R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection•	
Tires•	
Complete Automotive Repair•	
Computer Diagnostics•	

Ground-Hog Day
	 Father Ground Hog yawned and 
stretched.“Ho hum!” he said. “It has 
been a long winter. I hope we have an 
early spring.”
	 “Ho hum!” said Mother Ground 
Hog. “That is what we hoped last year, 
but you know what happened.”
	 “Yes,” sighed Father Ground 
Hog, we sent Junior outside to see what 
kind of weather we were having. He 
came flying back in, saying a big black 
thing had frightened him.”
	 Mother Ground Hog laughed. 
“We stayed in our winter quarters 
another six weeks.”
	 Father Ground Hog said “I think 

I will go to look outside this time.”
	 Junior Ground Hog spoke up. He 
said bravely, “I will not be afraid this 
time, father. Let me go again.”
	 “Very well,” said Father Ground 
Hog. So Junior Ground Hog started out. 
He went very slowly, because he was 
still a wee bit frightened about what 
happened on February second the year 
before. He had crawled up out of the 
hole in the ground. He had seen he had 
seen something dark at his feet. He did 
not know it, but he had seen his own 
shadow. It had frightened him so he 
hurried back in the hole.
	 This time, the sun was not 
shining. There was no shadow for him 
to see. He stayed out so long, that his 
Father and Mother Ground Hog thought, 
they should go out to see what was 
keeping him. 
	 “I am 
glad Junior 
stayed out,” 
said Father, 
“that means 
we can all 
stay out 
and enjoy 
an early 
spring.”



Page 8.                    Local News & Views          March 2023

3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6 

www.searsinsurance.com

Contact our Local Office for your
Auto, Home and Commercial 

Insurance Quotes

Katherine MacLeod
Isaac Carter 
Jessica Harper

Fax: (506) 372-4002 
Bus: (506) 372-5394

Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown - Petitcodiac

“Our People Make a Difference”

ross.wetmore@gnb.ca
1-877-632-2083

We are putting together different activities for the next few months, 
such as card and games nights, Instant Pot Day, Coffee House - live 

music, Mother' Day event and Annual Yard Sale. For all details 
about upcoming events, please follow us in Facebook- at 

Annabelle WI Wheaton Settlement/Scott Rd.
Look for announcements on Facebook or posters. 

We would love to see some new faces!

	 At the Pantry we are working 
hard to continue to grow our local food 
network. We currently have ninety 
different local farmers, food producers 
and crafters from the province whom we 
are working with to offer their products 
to the community. It is important to us 
to support these hard-working folks as 
much as we can, as this will help ensure 
we will have food grown and produced 
here in our province in the future. This 
is one of the many goals of our project. 
A sincere thank you to all who support 
us by selling products, shopping in the 
store or just stopping in to say hi!
	 Did you know we have local 
vegetables available all year round at an 
affordable cost? Thanks to Sussex Valley 
Vegetable Farms for keeping us stocked 
on Vegetables and to Green Meadows 
Farm for the delicious garlic. 
See our prices below:
	 Carrots - $1.00/lb
	 Potatoes - $.75/lb or 10lbs/$7
	 Assorted Sqush - $.99/lb
	 Cabbage - $1.29/lb
	 Rutabaga - $.99/lb
	G arlic - $2.00/bulb
We also have a large section of frozen 
meals, coffee, maple products, 
vegetables, local meat, free run eggs, 
frozen fruit, kombucha, dairy products, 
fair trade products and much more! 
Including our gift room, with lots of 
locally crafted gift ideas. Don't forget 

HELLO from the Annabelle Gay Women's Institute.  
We meet every third Tuesday of the month at 

6:30 at the WI Hall located at 
765 Wheaton Settlement Rd. 

We welcome new members, come see what it's 
all about. For more information you can call 
Noreen at 756-8327 or Karen at 750-1844.

Leonard Dunfield and Kent 
Dunfield of Petitcodiac Kiwanis 

present a cheque for $2,625 
to Doug Bannister of PSMHA 

in support of Goaltender 
Development within the 

Association.

The Kiwanis appreciates the 
support they receive from the 

Minor Hockey community at the 
Kiwanis Canteen in the arena.

"GO FLYERS GO"

Petitcodiac Kiwanis Supports
Petitcodiac/Salisbury Minor Hockey Assocation

to check out our community table too! 
Free food available for all, you never 
know what you will find. 
	 We will be putting together 
some gift baskets for Valentine's Day and 
we can always put together a custom 
gift basket for any occasion, filled with 
lots of local treats! Just give us a call to 
order.
	 If you would like to get involved 
with our project and volunteer at 
The Pantry, we are still accepting 
applications. Duties would include 
running the cash register, chatting with 
customers and helping with the day to 
day tasks of the store. 

Winter hours:
Wednesday - Friday - 10am - 5pm

Saturday 10am - 2pm 
55 Main Street, Petitcodiac 

Hope to see you soon at The Pantry!
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HONEY ‘N SPICE
BAKERY & COFFEE STOP

48 MAIN ST. PETITCODIAC N.B.      TEL: 506-756-2848

HOURS
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9 TO 5 and SATURDAY 9 TO 3

QUALITY OLD FASHIONED HOME BAKING

Purina feed line for ALL Animals
Baked Goods

Quality Products - Great Prices

2967 Main Street, Salisbury, NB 

Open: 8:00am - 7:00pm 

Everyday

	 October 1st, 2022 was a perfect 
day for a walk through the Village of 
Petitcodiac streets to learn some of the 
interesting and historical facts about 
this place on the banks of the world 
famous Petitcodiac River. 
	 A group of forty to forty-five 
interested people of all ages joined 
together on a History Walk to discover 
why the Village is located where it is and 
why it was moved here from its previous 
location.
	 The walk started where the 
river begins, near Mill road, just past 
the SPOT building. The Petitcodiac River 
is formed at this spot by the joining of 
the North River, the Anagance Brook, 
the Holmes Brook and the many small 
tributaries that contribute to form this 
waterway.
	 The first record of a sawmill at 
this site was in 1819 when Hugh Davidson  
built a mill to produce box “shooks” that 
were sent by sailing ships to England 
and the West Indies. Box shooks are 
thin pieces of rough sawn lumber that 
were used to construct different types 
of boxes for packing crates. 
	 There was also a grist mill 
and a carding mill at the mouth of the 
Anagance, owned by John Steeves.  In 
1837 there was a saw mill on the Holmes 
Brook, operated by Daniel Holmes and 
John Burnham, look for the sign located 
at the Maple Street Park walking trails 
that shows the location of this mill. 
	 The Petitcodiac Lumber  
Company produced long lumber in the 
mid 1800’s until 1884 when the mill 

burned down. At that time unfinished 
spool wood was shipped to Scotland 
from a smaller mill built near the mouth 
of the Holmes Brook.
	 Several pictures were shared 
by the Community Museum and Herb 
Holt showing the old mill, the overseer's 
house and the Mill pond that had been 
created by damming the river. 
	 Even after the mills were no 
longer in production the Mill pond area 
was a popular location in the community. 
There were skating parties, picnics and 
fishing derbies held there. The area 
was so popular that according to a 1950 
Petitcodiac Weekly Newspaper a demand 
for the following ice cream recipe was 
shared. “Gather together a group who 
don’t mind a bit of hard work, borrow 
or bring a hand operated ice cream 
machine.  Get some ice from the ice 
man on the day of the party. Bring a sack 
to use to chop the ice in. A few pounds 
of course salt will be needed as well. 
You will need 1 cup of milk, 2 eggs, 1 
teaspoon of vanilla, dash of salt, ¼ cup 
white sugar, ½ cup corn syrup and 1 cup 
of heavy cream. This will make about 4 
servings.” 
	  It should be noted that there 
was an ice house located near the mill 
pond that provided all the homes and 
stores in the area with large blocks of 
ice for their icebox which was used to 
preserve food.
	 The river was a vital link to 
trade and communication routes with 
portages from the Anagance brook to the 
Kennabecasis River, a distance of three 

to four miles, then to the 
Saint John River.  Another 
trade route was located 
at the site of the Portage 
Monument  and led to the 
Canaan river, a distance 
of nearly 15 miles.  The 
rivers and portages were 
used in the summer months 
and the rest of the year if 
travel was necessary it was 
done by horse or mules 
on narrow woods paths.  
The trip from Petitcodiac to Saint John 
and return could take several days or a 
couple of weeks. 
	 It should be noted that according 
to the Petitcodiac River Keepers there 
is more water that flows in and out of 
the Bay of Fundy everyday than the flow 
of all the freshwater rivers in the world 
combined.
	 The current iron bridge at the Mill 
pond was placed there in approximately 
1960, relocated from the Scoudouc River 
mouth. The previous bridge had been a 
wooden one.
	 Other industries used the 
area as well, several fox ranches were 
located there from the mid 1800’s to 
the 1930’s when a disastrous flood 
destroyed the buildings and killed a 
large number of breeding foxes.  After 
the loss of the fox ranches near the river 
they were relocated to other sites in the 
community, including Church Street and 
Spring Street.
	 The next stop on our history walk 
was the location of the SPOT building 

where Vicky Crossman 
provided us with a history 
of this great organisation 
in our community.  We 
certainly want to thank 
Vicky for taking the time, 
on a very busy Saturday, 
to inform us of all this 
organisation does for the 
people of Petitcodiac and 
the surrounding areas. 
	 SPOT is located on the 
former property of the 
Department of Lands and 
Mines. A brief history 

written by Alan Goddard provided us 
with some very informative information, 
including it’s previous location across 
from the Baptist Church in a building that 
housed their fire fighting equipment and 
truck in the basement. He also provided 
a list of previous employees.
	 As we neared the end of Mill  
Road, Terry Smith told us of the cheese 
factories that had been located there 
in the early 1890’s due to the presence 
of cold water springs. Later operator/
owners of cheese factories at this 
location included Mr Murray Hall.
	 Once we reached the end of 
Mill road  we noted that the farm across 
from us was once owned by George F. 
Colpitts, Terry Smith’s father-in-law, who 
was a bee keeper and was involved with 
the New Brunswick Agricultural Society.  
Mr Colpitts sold farm equipment for 
many years.
	 This took our walk to the former 
stage coach route that travelled from 
Saint John to Amherst  known as the 
Westmorland Great Road. The stage 
ran this route until the rail way was 
established in 1860, with the first train 
gong through the village at 8:00am on 
July 18th of that year.  It stopped where 
a station house had been built, and 
the area around it was known as "the 
Station" for many years until the name 
Petitcodiac was adopted.
	 Next month we will continue 
recounting our walk and learn of many 
other points of interest. With some 
interesting information about the stage 
coach robbery…was the stolen strong 
box ever found? Look for next month's 
article to find out!

Village of Petitcodiac History Walk

Mill Supervisor's HouseThe Old Mill

Dept of Lands and Mines aka the Old Forest 
Ranger's office, current location of SPOT
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Are you or someone you know looking for a space to hold:
 

Meetings & Presentations•	
Family Reunions •	
 Birthday Parties•	

Showers•	

Why not check out the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame. 
We have two rooms available for rent at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac 

For more information call 756-2110 

506-215-6791

Wi-Fi
available

* Free Estimates

* Local, Long Distance and 

  International Moving

* Residential & Commercial Services

* Warehouse & Logistics Specialists

* Cross Docking

* Storage and Records Management

* Security System

Locally owned and operated
moncton@premierevanlines.com

www.premierevanlines.com
663 Malenfant Blvd.

Moncton, NB

506.857.0050
toll free: 1.800.585.5518

Petitcodiac and District Figure Skating Club

Canskate 2021-2022Seniors - David Dowie 2021-2022

Now thatwe are into the new year, our skaters and coaches are busy getting 
to work on this year’s Annual Ice Show! The club is seeing an increase in 
numbers in both our pre-canskate and canskate groups, and Wednesday 

nights at the arena are teeming with life! 

Our Senior skaters are working hard perfecting their solos, and for many 
of our young can-skaters this year’s ice show will be their very first 

performance! The Ice Show promises to be an exciting one- the theme chosen 
by Coaches Lynn and Jessica is Viva Ice Vegas and it’s sure to be filled with 
sparkle and glamour! The Ice Show will take place April 1st at Petitcodiac’s  
finest arena (of course). We look forward to seeing the community support  

as our little ones skate their hearts out.

Until this year’s ice show, here are some of last year’s numbers.

	 February is once again a month of 
celebration for the Petitcodiac and Area 
Garden Club! In 2022, you may recall 
that we received a grant to develop 
the Orchard Pathway. We are excited to 
announce that we have received a 2023 
New Horizon Community Innovation 
Grant in the amount of $10,000! This 
grant will result in the development of 
the Holmes Brook Observation Deck in 
Maple Park. 
	 The Holmes Brook runs along 
the west end of the Advance Savings 
Community Orchard. In the past it 
provided water needed to run the 
Holmes/Burnham Sawmill. An accessible, 
91.5m pathway, connecting from the 
Orchard Pathway will lead visitors to 
the observation deck and natural park. 
The deck will provide viewing of the 
wildlife and ecosystem around Holmes 
Brook. It also provides another option 
for exercising, along the low-impact, 
accessible walking pathway. 
	 While traveling along the 
pathway, children will have the 
opportunity to play at eight to ten 
natural play stations. Along this pathway 
(and outside of the fenced Community 
Garden), accessible raised beds are 
installed where visitors will be welcome 
to pick produce as it ripens. Once at 
the observation deck, visitors will 

learn more about the history of Holmes 
Brook and enjoy the view. Benches 
will provide a place to rest and gather 
with friends and family. The additional 
natural park play stations will provide 
new opportunities for families to gather, 
socialize, exercise, play, and harvest 
produce from the raised beds.
	 In other news, Garden Club 
volunteers will be working with 
Fawcett’s Rest Home to bring the joy of 
gardening to their residents. February 
is a great month for all gardeners to 
begin planning and getting organized 
for the coming season. It’s a great time 
to plan out your garden, and order 
seeds. Mid-late February you can start 
your first seeds inside for broccoli, 
cabbage, cauliflower, celery, eggplant, 
head lettuce, onions, and parsley. If you 
plan on adding new perennials to your 
gardens, you can start those at the end 
of the month as well. 
	 This is also a great time to 
considering joining the Garden Club 
- no gardening experience is needed! 
If you would like more information on 
getting involved, reach out to Karen 
Hall-Middleton at 506-756-8224 or 
Cathy Drury at 506-756-2068. You can 
also keep up to date with our activities 
on Facebook at Petitcodiac and Area 
Garden Club.
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What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

Use your
AIR MILES

Card

33 Main Street, Petitcodiac - 756-3321

Don’t forget to pick 
up a special treat for 

your Valentine!

Trademark of AM Royalties Limited Partnership. 
Used under license  by LoyaltyOne, Co. and Sobeys Capital Incorporated. See store for full details

February Special
50% off

Yellow TAGS
ALL Month

Hours
Tuesday - Saturday: 10:00am - 4:00pm

  CLOSED - Sunday and Monday

 Check us out on our Facebook page

3154 Main Street, 
Salisbury, NB

Parking and Entrance 
behind Salisbury Pharmacy

Phone: 506-215-0238

Happy 
Valentines 

Day

Cooked Salad Dressing
(What we used before store bought)

Combine in top of double boiler:
4 tablespoons of flour•	
1½ teaspoons salt•	
5 tablespoons of sugar •	
2 tablespoons of dry mustard•	
1 pinch of cayenne pepper•	
1¼ cups milk•	

Cook over hot water until mixture thickens, 
stirring to prevent lumps.

Stir in a slightly beaten egg and 
½ cup of vinegar and 

cook a couple of minutes longer
Remove from heat and add 

2 tablespoons of butter
Place in covered jar and keep in refrigerator.
To thin to desired consistency, add salad oil.

	 Christmas decorations and finery 
have been packed away now for several 
weeks and we won’t see them again for 
almost a year. The same might be said 
for plenty of New Year resolutions, all 
securely broken for another year and 
filed away ‘til next time.If you are 
holding true to a commitment made for 
2023, good for you and best of luck!
	 What does 2023 have in store 
for you and those you love? Weddings, 
graduations, new babies, new jobs, long-
planned vacations or other possibilities?
Before hanging a new calendar on 
the wall at home, it’s always been a 
pleasant task writing in all the important 
upcoming dates already set for the year 
ahead in our lives.
	 It somehow doesn’t seem as 
much fun doing the same thing with 
the phone. Maybe it’s because you 
walk away from a paper calendar until 
tomorrow. Not so with ‘The Devices’. 
Describe it however you will, we live in 
an age where a person can be bombarded 
non-stop with information, news and 
opinions from every direction, on every 
topic, every day, all the time, whether 
we like it or not.
	 In a couple of generations, time 
for reflection on any topic has been 
pretty much overtaken by need for 
reaction. Morning radio news, morning 
paper, noon radio news and suppertime 
television news was once the norm. 

From the Desk of Your MLA
Ross Wetmore, Gagetown - Petitcodiac

Each gave a pause of a few hours for 
reflection and discussion before the 
next installment. That pause has now 
been reduced to microseconds, virtually 
nonexistent unless we consciously give 
ourselves time for reflection. It’s a 
challenge.
	 On the matter of upcoming 
dates, our government has two important 
dates set, beginning February 9th, when 
Premier Higgs delivers the annual State 
of the Province address. On March 21st, 
the provincial budget for the next year 
will be brought forward and examined 
by the legislature.
	 Legislative committees have 
been meeting regularly with leaders from 
the various government departments, 
examining policies and priorities. 
Webcasts of these proceeding can be 
viewed at https://www.legnb.ca/en/
webcasts and are archived, so they can 
be accessed at your convenience, should 
you choose to make the time. 
	 As we head into February, 
please remember this is recognized 
as the worst month for folks who  
suffer from seasonal depression. Light 
therapy has been proven effective for 
some, but there are many who suffer. 
This would be a good month to go heavy 
on the kindness for all of those around 
us.
	 Thank you as always for your 
kindness and support.

Indoor Caving Open House!
 

Grand Opening Sat February 4th!
Free Admission (Feb 4 Only)

Come Out And Check Out North  
America’s First Indoor Caving Cabin!
Free Hot Chocolate & Tea/Coffee!

Time: 12 – 5 Pm

Family Day
 

February 20
12 To 5 Pm 

Come Out For Outdoor Actvities:
	 -Snowshoeing
	 -Indoor Caving
	 -Indoor Rock Climbing
	 -Outdoor Adventure Park

$30 Family Day Pass!

Happy Family Day & Valentines Day To Our 
Adventurous Families!

Location: 16 Mill Road, Anagance
Exit 223 Off Of Hwy-1

Phone/Text (506) 688-2831

Open All Jan, Feb, Mar for Winter Camping, 
Snowshoeing & Adventure Park!
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Havelock RCL #86
4684 Rte. 880 Havelock, N.B.  E4Z 5L1

 Our Facebook page is: 
Havelock NB Royal Canadian Legion Branch 86

Elgin Women’s Institute

ELGIN NEWS!

Brittney Melvin will be receiving the homemade quilt.

Saturday, February 11, Breakfast 7:30am to 10:00am
	 Adults $10 Kids $5
	 Free breakfast goes to Beth O'Blenis

February  11 - Royal District Darts- 4 person  

2nd Monday of each month - Executive meeting at 7pm.
	G eneral meeting at 8pm.

Wednesday mornings - The kids play group from the 
	K ings County Family Resource center 

Wednesday nights -house league darts.

Thursday nights - 200 cards start at 7pm 

Membership - The 2023 memberships are now available.  If you would like 
to renew your membership or become a new member, now is the time and 
by doing so the legion can continue to provide support to Veterans and their 
families. Remember the fallen and support our communities.  If you would 
like to renew or join please renew online at legion.ca/member , by mailing 
payment to the Havelock Legion or Mary at 534-2410

If you would like to rent the legion for an event call Mary at 534-2410

Life without Volunteers
What is a meaning of volunteerism? It 
is a noun that means the principle of 
donating time and energy for the benefit 
of other people in the community as a 
social responsibility rather than for any 
financial reward.

This accurately defines the Womens’ 
Institutes (WI). It would not exist without 
volunteers; they are the basis for all 
that we are, what we do, what we feel, 
and what we think as WI members. WI’s 
were founded out of a need…a great 
need. The WI wasoriginally brought 
to life to revitalise rural communities 
and encourage women to become more 
involved in producing food (in the UK) 
during the First World War. Ultimately, 
there have been hundreds of benchmarks 
and milestones along the way. The one 
staple is the need for and utilization of 
volunteers. 

My mother (now deceased) was a WI 
member, my grandmother (deceased) 
was a member, my sister is a member 
and I recently (2020) became a member. 
Honestly, it was my sister who inspired 
me. She has been a member for over 
forty years. How does one do that so 
consistently? She will tell you that it is 
the Mission Statement of the WI that 
spurs her on. Now she is in a mentorship 
role (with me, her sister, in particular) 

but to other young women who have 
increased our membership in the last 
year. Most recently, two young women 
in their early 30s joined our ranks…
yes, their thirties! Both have young 
children and husbands and homes to 
run. But, the overarching reason is that 
they see their need to be a part of the 
community. I applaud them for wanting 
to belong to something that will pay in 
dividends as they navigate motherhood, 
small community life, and being good 
citizens.

To my point, life in the rural community 
without WI volunteers – a.k.a Women’s 
Institute membership – would not be 
so cohesive. There would be no WI 
women to speak for the oppressed, the 
forgotten children, the mentally ill, the 
war refugees, new mothers, victims of 
modern slavery, victims of domestic 
violence, persistent public health issues, 
to name a few. 

My other point, is to encourage 
recruitment. As one of the young women, 
who recently became a member, stated 
“I consider it an honor to belong and to 
learn from you women.” You would be 
surprised how much these young women 
have to offer…and as mature women, we 
must be willing to mentor and to accept 
what they can offer. 

Sudoku  (page 6)     Answers

9 4 3
1 6 7

5 8 2
2 6 8
5 4 3

9 1 7
5 7 1
8 2 9

6 4 3

3 2 5
8 1 4

6 7 9
8 7 1
3 9 6

4 2 5
9 6 4
2 5 7

1 3 8

2 3 6
7 5 1

4 9 8
1 8 4
6 3 9

7 5 2
7 9 5
4 8 2

3 1 6

	 One of the true joys of our 
community is that in the summer time 
everyone says “the summer really is the 
best time of year in Elgin” then when 
winter comes we all say “the winter 
really is the best time of year in Elgin"
	 This love of winter is often 
expressed by folks skating at the Eco 
Park's ever poular skating rink. If you're 
a reluctant winter-lover and find it 
difficult to venture out in the snow 
maybe you just haven't found the activity 
for you. Not everyone is a skater after 
all. If you'd prefer an activity where 
the risk of falling on the ice is a little 
smaller maybe snowshoing is more your 
speed. A beautiful experience is, after a 
heavy snowfall to snowshoe around the 
Mapleton Acadian Forest trail (you'll see 
the sign for the trail head on the left 
just 4.5km down the Mapleton Road/rte 
895). The silence in the forest after a 
heavy snowfall is something you really 
have to experience, and the blank canvas 
of snow makes birds and animal tracks 
really standout (you can see who's still 
around in the winter and what they're 
up to).  
	 If all this talk of the peacefulness 
of a winter hike makes you want to 
hibernate, maybe mountain biking is 
the thing that will make you wake up. 
If you've biked some of our trails in the 
summer, try one of our fat-bikes on them 
in the winter for a whole new experience. 
Some people (usually blackfly haters) 

even say biking in the winter is better. 
If you've never been out before, or are 
just looking for a new place to ride, our 
trails are on the "Trailforks" app, see if 
there's some you haven't tried yet! Biking 
should be even better this year since the 
EEA's purchace of a trail groomer for the 
fat-bike trails.
	 Okay, but what if you're one of 
those folks who is reluctant to try new 
things? Have you been burned before by 
spending a lot of money on a new hobby 
only to found out really wasn't for you? 
Not to worry! The EEA has snowshoes 
and fat-bikes available to rent (pick-up 
available at the Elgin Country Kitchen 
and General Store) . This is also a great 
option if you already have gear and love 
these activities but you want to share 
them with friends or visiting family.
	 If you're still reluctant to give 
these activities a try, come out to 
Winterfest at the Eco Park where they 
will be set up to try for free! Elgin 
Winterfest which will be held Sunday 
February 19th and will have something 
for every age and athletic ability, even 
if your winter athletic preference is just  
sipping some hot chocolate around a 
Swedish fire log! 

Elgin Winterfest
Sunday February 19th

(Family Day Weekend)

Skate & Snowshoe
Try out a fat-bike!
Activities for Kids

Swedish fire logs:
Hot Chocolate! Hot Dogs!

Hot Bannock!
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25 Maple Street, Petitcodiac, NB               Phone: 506-878-2756
Home of Petty Trailblazers ATV Club

Meets 3rd Tuesday of the month @ 7pm  
at the Club House. 

Check our facebook page for any updates or events.

Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or announce your special occasions. 

Cost: $10, $20 to include a picture and $35 for an obituary with picture.
Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame building) during our  

business hours: Tuesday to Friday 9:30 am to 4:30 pm. For more information please call 756-2110

UPCOMING EVENT

BIRTHDAY

MEMORIAL

Eleanor (Smith) McFee

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to our Amazing 
Loving Mother, who will celebrates 

her 103rd Birthday on 
Febuary 1st, 2023.

You have been our rock and our 
blessing!

Love to you 
from your 

children, 10 
Grandchildren 
and 13 Great-
Grandchildren!

BIRTHDAY

FROM HER 9 
CHILDREN, 

GRANDCHILDREN 
AND GREAT 

GRANDCHILDREN
Have a blessed Birthday Mother!

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:

DONNA MACLEOD 
-SCOTT ROAD

Maurice Chambers

In memory of Maurice Chambers who 
left us on January 22, 2028. We miss 
you everyday and always. RIP Papa!

-The Family

Happy 79th 
Birthday 

to
Ron Larkin

January 28, 2023
 From his wife Judy, 

Children - Michelle, Willy, Shawn, Mike 
and Grand Children

BIRTHDAY OBITUARIES
Betty Quinlan

1930-2023

   It is with sadness the family announced 
the passing of Betty Quinlan, 92, of 
River Glade at the Moncton Hospital on 
January 2nd. Born in Nova Scotia, she 
was a daughter to the late Gilbert & 
Freda (Nickerson) Ross.
   Betty enjoyed watching NASCAR and 
going for country drives, hunting and 
cooking for her family and friends.
   Betty is survived and sadly missed 
by her son, Byron Quinlan (Marla); her 
brothers, Kenneth Ross (Yola) and Reggie 
Nickerson (Joanie); her sister, Virginia 
Weybert (late John); her granddaughters: 
Christina Taylor, Ann-Marie Taylor 
(Paul), Peggy Reeder, Beverley Quinlan 
(Ethan), Melanie Allen (Troy), Roxanne 
Abbott (Anthony), Carmen Quinlan 
(Shawn) and Linda Krieg (Jeff); her 
grandsons, Gordon Geldart (Joyce) and 
Terry Geldart (Allison); daughter in law, 
Shirley Quinlan (late Charlie); special 
great grandchild, Alex Quinlan (Matt) 
along with many great grandchildren 
and great-great grandchildren.
   Besides her parents, Betty was 
predeceased by her husband, Leslie 
Quinlan, her sons, Charlie and Gary 
Quinlan; her brothers: Valphy, Enslow, 
Durwood and Shenton; her sisters: 
Vivian, Gardenia and Opal; her daughters 
in law, Cathy Quinlan and Julia Quinlan.
The family would like to express their 
sincere appreciation and thanks for 
Missy Surette and her continued care for 
Betty.
   Arrangements have been entrusted 
to the care of Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800) from where visitation was 
held on January 5, from 2-4pm & 6-8pm. 
A funeral service celebrating Betty’s life 
was held on January 6, at 11am with 
Pastor Dennis Smith presiding. Interment 
will be held in the spring at Pine Hill 
Cemetery.
   If desired donations to the Abandoned 
Cat Rescue would be appreciated by the 
family. Online condolences and donations 
may be made at www.keirsteads.ca

Sandra “Sandy” Duncan
1952-2023

   It is with sadness the family announced 
the passing of Sandra "Sandy" Gail 
Duncan, 70, of Forest Glen on January 
3, 2023. Born in Moncton, she was a 
daughter to the late Corey & Doreen 
(Fraser) Lewis.
   Sandy was a school teacher and taught 
at Salisbury Elementary for nearly 30 
years. She touched the lives of hundreds 
of children. Sandy enjoyed playing cards, 
washer toss, going to the beach and 
especially shopping. She knew where 
the bargains were.  She loved spending 
time with friends and family. 
   Sandy is survived and sadly missed by 
her husband, Burton Duncan; her son, 
Corey Duncan (Pam); her sisters, Brenda 
Lewis (Steven) and Coreen Hildebrand 
(Eric); her brother, Gary Lewis (Fran); 
her grandchildren: Bryan, Katie, Lyly as 
well as several nieces and nephews.
Sandy is predeceased by her parents, her 
sister Beverley and her infant daughter, 
Jillian.
   Arrangements have been entrusted 
to the care of Salisbury Funeral Home. 
A Celebration of Sandy’s Life was held 
on Saturday, January 7th at 11:00am at 
the Salisbury Funeral Home Chapel with 
reception to follow. Interment will take 
place at a later date.
   If desired, donations made to a 
charity of the donor’s choice would 
be appreciated by the family. Online 
condolences and donations may be made 
at www.keirsteads.ca

OBITUARIES

MEMORIAL

Until We Meet Again
Those special memories of you will 
always bring a smile. If only I could 
have you back for just a litle while.
Then we could sit and talk again, 

just like we used to do. You always 
meant so very much and always 
will do too. The fact that you're 
no longer here will always cause 
me pain. But you're forever in my 

heart, until we meet again.

In loving memory of Doug Erb 
August 16, 1952—February 24, 2022

Forever in our hearts
Doris, Darren & Vanessa, Dawna & Erin 

Dominic, Braeden, Hailey, Bailey 
Brantley

FOR SALE
FOR SALE - One remo snowmobile 
trailer. Double wide. If interested  
call 756- 8189
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Clara Walsh
1930-2023

  Walsh, Clara Harriet (Irving) of 
Fundy Royal Manor, Hillsborough New 
Brunswick.
  Formerly of Moncton, passed peacefully 
Tuesday, January 3, 2023.
  She was born in Baltimore, Albert County 
New Brunswick, June 30, 1930, to the 
late Corey and Orpha (Berry) Irving. As 
a young girl, her family moved to Upper 
Coverdale. Now a protected heritage 
property, and the mural of her family 
home can be seen above the front doors 
of the Riverview Sobeys to this day. Her 
Family being only the second owner of 
this property is  something she was very 
proud and pleased about. Her stories of 
the things that she experienced living 

Bernice Champagne
1934-2023

  Bernice Marie Champagne, 88, of The 
Glades passed away Tuesday, January 3, 
2023 at the Moncton Hospital.
  She was a daughter of the late Louis 
and Emma (Cormier) Garnier. Bernice 
was a born and raised Newfoundlander 
who had a keen sense of humour, wit and 
grit. Bernice and her husband Hubert 
(the love of her life) were an inseparable 
team. They moved to the farm and built 
what was known as B.J. Tomato Farm or 
Champagnes tomatoes. Mom was well 
known at the Farmers Markets where 
she and dad sold tomatoes, cucumbers, 
pickles, chicken parmigiana and steak 
sandwiches. Mom and dad were known 
as the Tomato/Cucumber couple, they 
entertained their customers with their 
humour and bantering. Mom was a great 
cook and baker, she loved to knit and 
cribbage tournaments with dad were 
a daily event. Mom was a formidable 
personality; she left a lasting impression 
wherever she went. It was such a gift to 
have her with us over Christmas and in 
such fine form.
  Survived by daughter Wanda Marie 
Mayfield (Ralph), Anagance Ridge; 

George Harrison
1960-2023

Thomas “Tom” Douthwright
1956-2023

   It is with sadness the family announced 
the passing of Thomas Douthwright, 66, 
of Colpitts Settlement on January 12th 
surrounded by his family.
   Born in Colpitts Settlement, he was a 
son to the late William & Della (Morrisey) 
Douthwright.
   Tom was an avid outdoorsman. He 
loved having bonfires, hunting, fishing, 
camping and four-wheeling. When he 
wasn't outside, he was usually found 
tormenting whoever was around. In 
his younger years, he loved bowling so 
much that he was part of a league! His 
greatest joy was spending time with his 
grandsons.

  Ida Blanche Harper, 90, of Anagance 
passed away December 23, 2022 at the 
Moncton Hospital.
  Born in Steeves Mountain she was a 
daughter of the late Henry and Alberta 
(Goddard) O'Blenis. A homemaker she 
enjoyed working on their farm, caring for 
her family and knitting and had attended 
the former Anagance United Church. Ida 
often expressed how grateful she was 
for living a long and full life.
  Survived and sadly missed by her 
sons Murray (Ann), Frank (Stephanie), 
Paul (Rose) and Ronnie (Valerie); her 
grandchildren Terrie, Jason, Tanya, 
Alicia, Mitchell, Maggin, Christopher 
and her nine great grandchildren. 
Survived also by her brother George 
O'Blenis and by several nieces and 
nephews. Predeceased by her husband 
Gordon, daughter Leona sisters Florence 
MacDonald, Ethel McNutt, Marjorie 
McCarthy, Cora MacDougall and brothers 
Raymond and Hubert O'Blenis.
  A graveside service will be held at a 
later date at the Anagance Cemetery.
  Memorials in Ida's memory to the Kidney 
Foundation or a charity of choice would 
be appreciated. Arrangements are in 
the care of the Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800).	        www.keirsteads.ca

OBITUARIES
brothers Alphonse Garnier, NS and Lew 
Garnier (Caroll), ON; grandchildren 
Benjamin Mayfield (Erica), Chad Mayfield 
(Joline) and Melissa Brown (Jason); 
great grandchildren Abbygail Mayfield, 
Cody Mayfield, Tyson Mayfield, Caleb 
Mayfield, Connor Brown and Kolten 
Brown. Predeceased by her husband 
Hubert Champagne; granddaughter 
Allyson Marie Mayfield and siblings 
Geraldine, Leona, Josephine, Jenita, 
Melvin and Louise.
  Thank you so much to our dear friends 
and family who prayed, visited and 
encouraged her and us along the way.
  Thank you to all the staff of Dow Quality 
Home Care who made it possible for 
mom to live in her own home until four 
and a half months ago. Mom loved all 
the girls who were with her, especially 
those with her the last four years.
  Huge Thank you to the Jordan Life Care 
staff, she was so happy with you all, she 
felt your love and loved you all.
  Last but definitely not least, thank you 
to Dr. Morton, Dr. Blanchard and the 
wonderfully kind and compassionate 
palliative care team at the Moncton City 
Hospital. You made her journey so much 
easier.
  There will be no funeral service as 
per mom’s request. A private family 
gathering will be arranged to celebrate 
her life at a later date. Arrangements 
are in the care of Salisbury Funeral 
Home (372-4800).
  Donations to Heart, Kidney, Cancer 
or charity of your choosing is much 
appreciated.
 Online condolences www.keirsteads.ca
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   Tom is survived and sadly missed 
by his wife, Cindy Douthwright; his 
daughter, Victoria (Andrew) Firlotte; 
his brothers and sisters: Susan (Butch) 
O’Brian, William Douthwright Jr., Peggy 
(late Henry) Roberts, Peter (Beverly) 
Douthwright, David Douthwright, Judy 
(Scott) Strugnell, Jennifer (John) Yarrow, 
Grant (Tara) Douthwright and Rosemary 
(Troy) Douthwright; his grandchildren, 
Cole and Dylan as well as several nieces 
and nephews.
   Besides his parents, Tom was 
predeceased by his sister, Betty 
Woodard.
   Arrangements have been entrusted 
to Salisbury Funeral Home (372-4800) 
from where a gathering celebrating 
Tom’s life was held on Tuesday, January 
17th from 1:00pm – 4:00pm. Further 
fellowship will take place at the Royal 
Canadian Legion, Salisbury at 4:30pm 
following the Celebration of Life. All are 
welcome.
   If desired, donations made to the 
Salisbury Legion would be appreciated 
by the family. Online condolences 
and donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

there are precious memories that like 
her, will never be forgotten. Even though 
Dementia had a huge grip on her she 
never lost her great sense of humor.
  One of her favorite memories to the 
end was as a teenager her first job was 
in the mail room at Eaton's and how Mr. 
Eaton would stop in and tell them what  
a great job they were doing.
  She was predeceased by her sister Mabel 
and brothers Jim, Howard, Clayton, 
Ernest, Johnny, Raymond and Grandson 
Jeremy Walsh.
  She is survived by her sons Leonard 
of Moncton NB, Larry (Alisa) of Second 
North River NB, and Paul (Diane) of 
Moncton NB. She is also survived by 
many nieces, nephews, grandchildren 
and great grandchildren.
  At the request of the family, a private 
graveside service will be held at 
Fairhaven Cemetery, Salisbury Road; 
date to be determined.
  A Big Thank you to the wonderful staff 
of Fundy Royal Manor and the Doctors 
and Nurses of the Moncton Hospital.
  Arrangements are in the care of 
Salisbury Funeral Home, 3350 Salisbury 
Road (372-4800).
  Any donations can be made to the 
Moncton SPCA.
   www.keirsteads.ca

  George Malcolm Harrison, 62 of Havelock 
passed away suddenly on Wednesday, 
January 11, 2023 at the Sussex Health 
Centre.
  Born in Saint John, he was the son of 
Rhoda (Warren) Harrison and the late 
Henry Harrison. George was a Millwright 
at the Sussex Sawmill with over 44 
years of service and enjoyed hunting, 
spending time at the camp and loved 
family time.
  He is survived and sadly missed by his 
mother Rhoda Harrison of Gagetown, his 
wife of over 42 years Laura (McCordic); 
sons Eric of Havelock and Malcolm 
(Irene) of Fawcett Hill; grandchildren 
Huxly, Wyatt and Iola; sisters Wendy 
Ivy (Randy) of Chipman and Susan 
Harrison of Oromocto; brothers Kenneth 
of Havelock and Trevor (Brenna) of 
Fredericton; canine companions Zeus 
and Scarlett and several nieces and 
nephews. Besides his father, George was 
predeceased by an infant sister Violet.
  There will be no services at this time. 
A family gathering will be held at a later 
date. Arrangements are in the care of 
Salisbury Funeral Home (372-4800).
  If desired, donations in memory of 
George to a charity of choice would be 
appreciated.
 Online condolences www.keirsteads.ca

Ida Harper
1932-2022
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Sydney Douthwright

1935-2022

   Sydney (Syd) Orland Douthwright, 87, 
of Salisbury passed away Wednesday 
December 21, 2022 at the Moncton 
Hospital. Born in Colpitts Settlement 
he was a son of Valentine and Greta 
Douthwright. Syd retired from Atlantic 
Engine rebuilders and he enjoyed 
backyard mechanic jobs, driving truck 
and his motorcycles. He was a member 
of Five Points Baptist Church and the 
Salisbury Lions Club where he was a 
proud recipient of the Melvin Jones 
Fellowship Award.
   Survived and sadly missed by his wife 
Cheryl; his children Rodney (Cindy) and 
Unice MacLeod and Sandra Bunclark; 
his grandchildren Brandon, Erika, Josh, 
Zack and Theresa great grandchildren 
Mason, Brody, Braydon, Abby, Cobin, 
Ainsley, Bentley, Cassidy, Mikayla, 
Abbigail, Allison, Noah and Jordan. 
Survived also by step-children Jennifer 
Levine Simoneau, Donna Tingley and 
grandchildren George and Tamara 
Simoneau; by Uncle Bob Douthwright, 
Aunt Dorothy Morrissey and by several 
nieces and nephews. Predeceased by his 
first wife Shirley, sister Carol Bannister 
and infant brother Wayne.
   Family received relatives and friends at 
the Salisbury Funeral Home (372-4800) 
on Thursday December 29 from 6-8pm 
A Celebration of Syd's life was held 
from the funeral home chapel on Friday 
December 30 at 11 a.m. with Rev. Bill 
Parks and Pastor Paul Leger officiating. 
Interment at Fair Haven Cemetery, 
Moncton at a later date.
   If desired, in memory of Syd, 
memorials to a local food bank would be 
appreciated by the family.
   www.keirsteads.ca

Grant Lewis
1948-2022

   The Family of Grant are saddened to 
announce his passing in the arms of his 
wife on December 26th at the Moncton 
City Hospital.
   He leaves behind his partner, soul 
mate, best friend and wife Carol; his 
sons, Stewart of Riverview and Bradley 
(Allison Scott) of Salisbury; his daughter, 
Mary Jaye (Ridha) of Montreal; his 
Grandchildren Ethan, Isaac and Dawson 

Janet Black
1937-2022

   Janet Elizabeth Black, 85, formerly 
of Canaan Forks, passed away Tuesday, 
December 27, 2022 at the Jordan 
LifeCare Centre.
   Born in Prosser Brook she was a 
daughter of the late Eldon and Mabel 
(Hayward) Geldart. For over 47 years 
she worked alongside her husband 
Wendall as owners of W.P. Black and 
Sons Store and Restaurant in Canaan. 
Family, friends and community were 
very important to her and she enjoyed 
knitting and crocheting.
   Survived and sadly missing her are 
her sons Larry (Cheryl) and Perry (Lisa); 
cherished grandchildren Ashley, Megan, 
Danielle, Nathan and Alex and great 
grandchildren Joshua, Emma, Kennedy, 
Harper and Carson. Survived also by 
sisters Phyllis Hicks (late Harold), 
Carletta Corey (Fred); brothers Vincent 
(late Diane) and Merlen Geldart (Carolyn) 
and by nieces, nephews, and sisters-
in-law. Predeceased by her husband 
Wendall, 2006; sister Helen Tilley and 
brother Floyd Geldart.
   The family would like to thank Dr. 
Rick Morton and the staff of the Jordon 
LifeCare Centre for their kind and 
professional care.
   Visiting was held at the Salisbury Funeral 
Home, 3350 Route 106 (372-4800) on 
Sunday January 1, 2023 from 6-8 p.m. 
and from where the funeral was held 
Monday, January 2 at 1 p.m. with Pastor 
Dave MacPherson officiating. Interment 
at the New Canaan Cemetery.
   In memory of Janet, memorials to the 
Canaan Community Hall or a charity of 
one's choice would be appreciated by 
the family.
   www.keirsteads.ca

Maarten den Admirant
1928-2022

   It is with sadness the family announced 
the passing of Maarten den Admirant 
of Sussex, at the Sussex Health Center 
on December 28th surrounded by his 
family.
   Born in Holland he was a son to the 
late Peter & Alida (Van Eenigen) den 
Admirant.
   Maarten is survived and sadly missed 
by his children Peter, Ruth, Martin, Kelly 
and David, by 16 grandchildren and 25 
great-grandchildren and one great great 
grandson, nieces and nephews.
   Besides his parents, Maarten was 
predeceased by his wife, Katherine 
(Kelly) and was the last surviving member 
of his immediate family.
   The family would like to express a 
sincere, heart-felt thanks to Dr.Stephanie 
Ward for her care.
   Arrangements were entrusted to the 
care of Salisbury Funeral Home (372-
4800).  The family of the late Maarten 
den Admirant received friends, family 
and relatives for a Celebration of 
Maarten’s Life on January 14th from 
12:00pm – 6:00pm at the Apohaqui 
Centennial Hall, 16 Jones Memorial Park 
Rd, Apohaqui.
   If desired, donations made to The 
Sussex Health Center, Canadian Cancer 
Society or a charity of the donor’s choice 
would be appreciated by the family.
   Online condolences and donations may 
be made at www.keirsteads.ca

Zoel LeBlanc
1949-2022

   Zoel Joseph LeBlanc (Big Guy),73, of 
Elgin passed away Wednesday December 
28, 2022 at the Saint John Regional 
Hospital.
   Born in Bouctouche he was a son of 
the late Fred and Corrine (Gautreau) 
LeBlanc. A woodsworker Zoel enjoyed 
being outdoors, hunting and fishing and 
gathering with family and friends and 
seeing friends at Tim's.
   Survived by his children Pauline LeBlanc-
Eidsvoog (Scott), Tammy LeBlanc (Tyson) 
and Leo LeBlanc (Melanie), grandchildren 
Peyton, Cole, Rylan, Madison, Dylan, 
Logan, Quinton, MacKenzie and Isaac, 
sisters Freda, Bernice and Irene, a 
brother Leo and sister in law Gloria and 
by nieces and nephews. Predeceased by 
a daughter Mary Frances and a brother 
Laurie.
   Cremation arrangements are entrusted 
to the care of the Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800). Family and friends were 
invited to drop by Leo's home, 77 Upper 
Goshen Road on Saturday December 31 
from 1-3 p.m.
   If desired memorial donations in 
memory of Zoel to a local food bank or a 
charity of choice would be appreciated 
by the family.
   www.keirsteads.ca
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of Salisbury, and Youssef and Khalil of 
Montreal; the mother of his three oldest 
grandchildren, Pam Thorne; his brother 
Graig (Penny) of Saint Charles; his 
sisters, Jo-Ann (Kenny Harnett) of South 
Branch and Jennifer (Rod) of Rexton; His 
sisters-in-law, Violet (Charles), Maxine 
(Randy), Deborah (Brian), Pauline 
(Robert Freeman), Winnifred (David) 
and Louise, as well as many nieces, 
nephews, great-nieces and nephews, 
aunts, uncles and cousins, all of who 
were important to him.
   He was predeceased by his father, 
Reade and mother, Alma; his father 
and mother-in-law, Gilbert and Helen 

Richardson, as well as his brothers-in-
law, Dwight and Howard Richardson, 
Larry Gallant and Barry Gallager.
   Visiting took place Friday, December 
30, from 6pm to 8pm at the Salisbury 
Funeral Home (372-4800).  A funeral 
service was held Saturday, December 
31 at 11am in the Salisbury Funeral 
Home Chapel with burial at Fair Haven 
Memorial Gardens at a later date.
   If so desired, donations in memory 
of Grant can be made to the Lung 
Association or the Friends of the Moncton 
Hospital Foundation.
   Online condolences and donations may 
be made at www.keirsteads.ca
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If you have a Church Service

 you would like to add or 

change please email: 

maritimemotorsports@gmail.com 

or 

phone 756-2110. 

They are FREE of charge

Salisbury Baptist Church
3128 Main St, Salisbury, NB

Sunday Morning Worship 
Service is at 10:30

Please Like us on Facebook to find out 
more information on activities, and 
Youth Services!

Havelock Baptist Church
2046 Route 885

Morning Worship at 11am
ALL WELCOME!

Anglican Parish of
Salisbury & Havelock
Please check for updates

We will be gathering at the usual times: 
at St. Andrew’s in Petitcodiac at 9:00 
am and at St. John’s in Salisbury at 
11:00 am. Masks, of course, are highly 
recommended (we have some at the 
church if you need one). 

Everyone’s Welcome to attend.

Centerpoint Wesleyan Church
1988 Rte 885 Havelock

Morning Worship Service
Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome!
Pastor Glen McVicar - 750 0050

Kids Club - Tuesday 6:15pm
Youth Group - Thursday 6:30pm

For more information call
Aaron McVicar - 750 3301

Second North River Baptist Church
3327 Route 112

Sunday School: grade 1 - adult: 9:45am
Morning service 11 AM
Pastor Doug Howatt
Everyone Welcome!

First Elgin Baptist Church
21 River Road, Elgin

Sunday Worship Service 10:00am
Nursery & Kingdom Kids Available 

Jr. Youth - Wednesday 6:00pm
Sr. Youth - Tuesday 7:00pm

Prayer meeting - Wednesday 7:30pm

Everyone Welcome

Salisbury United Pentecostal Church
2807 Fredericton Road, Salisbury NB

Service at 10:30am Sunday
Bible study, Tuesday night at 7pm
Join us for a great Bible teacher!

CHURCH SERVICES

Salisbury United Church
76 Smith Street, Salisbury

Service at 10am
All Welcome! Cornerstone Community Church

530 River Glade Road
Wheaton Settlement

Sunday morning service @ 11 am
Come out and join us.

Petitcodiac Mennonite Church

Worship Service 11:00 am.

First North River Baptist Church
573 Blakney Road, Fawcett Hill

Morning Worship Service 
Sunday 10:00 am.

All Welcome
Pastor Reg Thomas

Youth Group – Thursday 7:30
For more information 756-8580

New Canaan Baptist Church
6145 Route 112 - New Canaan, NB
Morning services at 11:00 am each 

Sunday morning

Petitcodiac Baptist Church

Sunday Morning Service •	  
	 @ 10:30 am (Nursery is available)

Sunday School JAM•	  
	 Sundays @ 10:30 am (K – Gr. 5)

Discovery Kids•	  
	 Sundays @ 6:30 pm (K – Gr.5)

Petty Puppeteers•	  
	 Mondays @ 6:15 pm

Youth BLAST•	  
	 Mondays @ 7:30 pm (Gr. 6 – 12)

KD Lunch •	
	 Wednesdays @ Noon (Gr. 9 - 12)

Everyone is welcome. 
For more information call 756-2295, 

visit our webpage  
http://www.petitcodiacbaptist.ca 

or visit our Facebook page.
Pastors:  

David Woodworth (Sr. Pastor), 
Mackenzie Hiltz

	 I am not fond of books on prayer 
or prayer conferences.  You may find 
that odd, especially if you knew I am 
currently reading a book on prayer.  But 
I get concerned that we spend too much 
time trying to figure out the “formula” 
of prayer.  When we do that, we can 
miss the point of prayer.
	 Imagine for a moment that the 
only time your child talked to you was 
when they wanted something.  What if 
that child only sent you “formal letters 
of requests”, always from the same Word 
template and always looking the same? 
Would that make you happy and would 
you think you had a great relationship? 
Probably not.  But what if you child was 
in the habit of coming to you to share 
with you their good times, their desires, 
their joys, how much they loved you,and 
their needs.  Wouldn’t you feel a part of 
their lives and special to them?
	 That is what prayer is.  It is a 
conversation with our Creator God.  And 
to make it even better, God knows us 
so well, he already knows what we are 
going to say, but He loves us so much 
that he wants to hear us say it in our 
own personal way.(Matthew 6:7&8“And 
when you pray, do not keep on babbling 
like pagans, for they think they will be 

heard because of their many words.  
Do not be like them, for your Father 
knows what you need before you ask 
him”.)
	 In some ways, prayer is 
frustratingly simple.  It is not about the 
formula, the number of words, the kinds 
of words or the sentence structure.  It 
is about a heart looking for the lover of 
their soul.  In days gone by, the Priest in 
the temple was the only way the people 
could talk to God.  God was not pleased 
with that.  It was not enough for Him.  
He wanted each one of us to speak with 
Him on a personal level.  He wanted a 
personal relationship with the people 
He created in His own image.  That is 
why Jesus came.  Hegives us a way to 
reach out to Him in Love and to trust 
Him with our lives.
	 So maybe this year is when you 
discover prayer in a fresh way.  Maybe 
out in the woods, or watching a sunset, 
or in a fishing boat and you want to share 
that awesome moment with someone.  
Share it with God.  He is the one who 
gave it to you.

Dave McPherson
Pastor of New Canaan  

Baptist Church, 
Route 112.

How to Pray

	 The night has fallen like dew 
around my world. The darkness settles 
in every hint of the gloamin’ and 
shadows hide their faces behind pines as 
though they never were. The quiet hush 
spreads like a blanket over the fields of 
my mind and off t’ward yesterday, or 
is it tomorrow? A lone coyote wails an 
echo as comrades pick up the mournful 
night. A breeze trembles the verandah 
chimes while the silky tomcat looks 
expectantly at the door, barely visible 
in his ebon robe he steps silently across 
the threshold, pauses to contemplate 

The Daisy
by Gloria Scribner

Whispers
By Gloria Scribner

My love is not a hero from a fairytale
And love is not a passion stopping by

To stir the heart with whispers
of sweet nothings

Love is not the lust in two blue eyes
Love is that he’s always there to answer

Every time I call his name you see
Love is knowing he can be depended on

Love is just his being there for me
Love is not the trinkets he can give me

Nor the mighty mountains he would climb
Just to be beside me and to prove it all
Love is just his strong hand holding mine

Love is not a game to this fair lady
Love is just the knowing that he’s mine
And if I know a thing about tomorrow

It’s that I’ll love him ‘till the end of time
Love is not a ‘something’ that I fell into

And love has never been a purchased gold
Love is not a paper of agreement

But a ‘knowing’ he’ll be there to hold
My heart and mind and body never caring

What the future may or may not bring
Only that tomorrow I’ll be waiting

When he calls my name my heart will sing

the scratching sounds coming from 
the region of the pantry, curls up on 
the  kitchen cot and joins the night, 
its ritual of dreamtime eve. 
	 Off across the backdrop of 
deep winter I see lights flicker in 
windows, on lap posts, roadways and 
occasionally from above as a cloud 
rolls over in its sleep. Clouds tonight 
are lazy and heavy with threatening 
snow, tired, just barely holding on to 
their lode of storm. My eyelids too 
are heavy but my heart refuses to 
listen or heed the solemn hour. The 
hour of comatoseeverything, except 
my heart. I can hear its beating as 
memories pound away at my brain 
and a thousand images spill over like 
a cinema reel. Years, months, weeks, 
days, and hours all make their way 
across the scene. So much to see, even 
the darkness, so solemn the song of 
life, the odd crescendo and the crash 
of finale, but sleep eludes me tonight 

and off on a tangent go my dreams. 
Dreams of other nights when the scent 
of roses and lilacs invaded my world and 
someone with golden curls leaned her 
head against my apron. From stairways, 
peeking thro’ railings, big brown eyes 
meet mine, and from the upstairs hall 
little feet invade my evening. Someone 
opens the back door and the porch light 
dims. The scent of hay and horses fill my 
kitchen and the teapot competes with 
the aroma. Day’send is just the prequel 
to tomorrow’s promise. Life goes on and 
somewhere along that interval of sunrise 
to sunset, the footsteps fade into the 
netherland of silence. The technicolor 
reel fades into black& white, rainbows 
become more vivid against the backdrop 
of memory, sunsets more golden, 
and water more blue in their pristine 
ripples. 
	 I lie awake and count the hours 
and minutes while tears paint my cheeks 
as colourless as my tomorrows-or am I 
merely ‘copping out’? NO! God gives  
me a fresh canvas, not made of 
yesterday, or regrets, or tomorrows 
dreams, but of here and now. I pull a 
robe of silent velvet over the fleeting 
past and pick up the pallet of a new  
day, however black,or long,or rough, 
and I paint a single flower. It has white  
petals and I chant the childish verse 
“He loves me” as I remove the first  
of the petals. He then takes my hand 
and refuses to let me remove the  
next petal. "He Loves Me"…and I sleep. 
Thank you, Lord!



March 2023           Local News & Views                    Page 17.

Doris's Beauty Spot
10 Smith Street, Petitcodiac, NB

Phone: 756-8066
Hours

Wed. - Thurs: 9am - 4pm
Friday: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Doris L. McKay

Classic K-9 Cuts
Sherri Killam

506-850-6721

Where dogs get treated like royalty

5308 Route 895, Colpitts Settlement, NB

Business Directory
Support your Local Communities - Shop Local

Petitcodiac

Accident Recovery 

Clear Choice Auto Body
Complete Auto Body Repair
Complete Collision Repair

Roadside AssistanceJames Hamilton
(506) 756-3972
(506) 756-4675

Petitcodiac, N.B.

Auto Body & Towing

 188 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB   

Hours
Mon - Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat: 8am - 12pm

Phone - 756-3347

Auto Supplies

Auto Supplies

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Universal Accessories Ltd.
3092 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone 372-5398

Hours
Mon-Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat.:8am -12pm

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE
Grocery Store

Monday - Saturday: 8am - 9pm 
Sunday: 10am - 6pm / Holidays: 12 - 6pm 

Hours:

3070 Main St., Salisbury, NB E4J 2L6
Phone: 372-9231

Sandy’s

Pet Grooming

chris@homeguide.ca
www.HomesGuide.ca

Chris
Constantine
506-866-3291

Phone: 386-1288 or cell: 872-4114

90 Byron Eagles Rd, Monteagle, NB
James The Small Engine Guy and Son

jamesthesmallengineguy@gmail.com

Small Engine Repair

Real Estate

Kent Hoar
(506)227-6263

kent@remaxnb.ca

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Interval

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care
Call us and we’ll help you.

(506)866-4480

Country Care
Special Care Home

Luke Lymburner

Residential - Commercial

Phone: 756-4144
Petitcodiac, NB

lymburnerelectrical@gmail.com

Electrican

Chimney Sweep

 Call Patrick for a
FREE ESTIMATE! 506-961-4072

Sales, Installation
Service, Inspections

Wood & Pellet Stoves
Chimneys, Liners 

& More

Instructor

Real Estate

Donna Amos
Realtors Real Estate Professional

506-750-2222
DonnaAmos@kw.com

Salisbury

Auto Supplies

Gone Welding
Portable Welding of All Metals

Phone: 866-9353

Welding

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

Real Estate

Real Estate

Building Supplies

Hours: 
Mon. - Wed: 7:30am - 6pm 

Thurs. - Fri: 7:30 - 7pm / Sat.: 8am - 5pm

55 Horsman St, Salisbury, NB 
Phone: 372-5222

Home Hardware 
Building Centre

Salisbury West, NB
Phone: 372-4800 

www.keirsteads.ca
David Keirstead - Funeral Director

Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3361

Consignment Store

Business Hours
Tues. - Sat. - 10am - 4pm

Closed Sunday and Monday

3154 Main Street
Salisbury, NB

Phone: 506-215-0238
Entrance behind Salisbury Pharmacy
Clothing, Footwear & Jewelry

Drug Store

Funeral Home

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Hours
Monday- Friday: 8am - 8pm

Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm

Grocery Store

Hair Salon

Excavation

Septic Systems - Excavating - Dozing
Sandstone - Gravel - Trucking - Topsoil

Snow Removal

356 Springhill Rd - Havelock, NB E4Z 5T3
Excavating

T & D

Dana - 871-3024 Tyler - 756-0108

KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, 
float trucking: Gravel, Sandstone, 
Topsoil, Fill, Crushed Rock, Land 
Clearing, Wood Processing, Softwood & 
Hardwood, Septic Systems, 

Snow Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905
Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421
Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

Real Estate

Post your 
Classified with Us!

$10.00 for 20 words or more
$20.00 with picture & 20 words

$35.00 for an obituary  
with photo

Income Tax & Accounting

We Repair: ATVs, snowmobiles, 
Chainsaws, Motorcycles, Snowblowers, 

Generators, and much more

HLS Accounting & Taxes Inc.
Heidi Leigh Seely

www.hlsaccounting.ca

16 Highland Drive,  
Salisbury, NB  E4J 2H1
506-215-CASH (2274)
heidi@hlsaccounting.ca

PC Repair

Ben.built.tuning@gmail.com  / 506-871-8335
Building and Repairing PC's since 1999

BEN'S PC REPAIR
PC repair and diagnostics

Custom PC's and Components
Disk cloning and data recover

Virus Removal
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Salisbury Happenings

Solid Waste (Garbage)
Special Pick-Ups

	 Ward 3 (former Village of 
Salisbury): Spring Special Pick-Up Day: 
Monday, May 1, 2023
	 Fall Special Pick-Up Day: 
Monday, September 25, 2023. (* 
Special Collection dates for Wards 
1, 2 and 4 to be determined. *) 
Consult www.eco360.ca for more 
information.
	 Any items residents wish to 
have picked up must be placed at 
roadside by 5:00am on collection day. 
✔ Appliances/Furniture,
✔ Lumber and yard waste must be 
bundled and tied in 4ft. lengths,
✔ Tires (Limit of 2 per household),
NOT ACCEPTED - Batteries, paint, 
chemicals, propane tanks, and other 
hazardous materials.

Temporary Fix For Main Street/Mcnaughton Brook Culvert
	 The New Brunswick Department of Transportation and Infrastructure (DTI) 
spent time in January working on a temporary fix on Route 106 in Salisbury where it 
crosses McNaughton Brook. The one-lane bridge replaces a culvert that failed due 
to erosion from a Fall storm.
	 The bridge will keep traffic moving at the location until DTI can conduct 
permanent repairs later in the year. The Town of Salisbury continues to work with 
DTI for updates on repairs to this provincial infrastructure, and both the Town and 
DTI appreciate the understanding and patience of residents and motorists.

The 2023 Budgets: Salisbury General Operating Account

Total Budget: $5.42-million Tax Base: $708,505,200
The 2023 property tax rates for the new municipality are:
	 - Former Village of Salisbury: $1.0517 per $100 of assessed property value
	 - Former Local Service District of Salisbury: $0.9486 per $100 of assessed property value
	 - Former Local Service District of Elgin Parish: $0.9466 per $100 of assessed property value
	 - Former Local Service District of Coverdale: $0.9459 per $100 of assessed property value
	 - Former Local Service District of Moncton: $0.9458 per $100 of assessed property value

Salisbury Council Elects 
Deputy Mayor 

	 At its inaugural meeting 
held January 9, 2023, Salisbury Town 
Council elected Phyllis Bannister as 
Deputy Mayor, a role she will fill for 
the first year of Council’s term.
	 She is the Councillor for 
Ward 2. Ward 2, a vast coverage 
area, includes the communities of 
River Glade, The Glades, Wheaton 
Settlement, Middlesex, Colpitts 
Settlement, Nixon, and Little 
River.

Congratulations, 
Deputy Mayor Bannister!

A New Era Begins For Salisbury!

	 The new governing entity of 
Salisbury is the result of province-wide 
local governance reform by the New 
Brunswick Department of Environment 
and Local Government. This new 
governance model took effect on 
January 1, 2023. Under this process, 
the former Village of Salisbury merged 
with surrounding communities in the 
neighbouring Local Service Districts to 
form a new town. 
	 While this is a new system of 
governance, the various communities 
located within the township will retain 
their individual community identities; 
therefore, mailing addresses will not 
change. In the meantime, if you have 
a question about this municipal reform 
process and how it impacts you, please 
contact the municipal office or visit 
www.salisburynb.ca.

For Residents Of Ward 3 Only 
(Former Village Of Salisbury Boundary)

Utility (Sewer) Operating Account
The 2023 sewer rate is $325.00 per unit, unchanged from 
2022.
After March 1st, interest of 2% per month will be added to all 
overdue accounts dating back to the
time of billing in January.

Overdue Sewer Accounts
	 Salisbury By-Law No. 45 (the Former Village of Salisbury 
By-Law, which remains in effect for Ward 3 residents), Relating 
to the Collection of User-Charges for the Sanitary Sewerage 
System, allows for the placement of court judgments (liens) 
and/or the disconnection of services on overdue accounts. 
Arrangements for payment plans with respect to delinquent 
accounts must be made.

The complete by-law can be read at www.salisburynb.ca.
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Notice To Dog Owners
	 New Brunswick SPCA will provide Animal Control services for Salisbury again 
in 2023. Please direct any dog-related complaints or inquiries to New Brunswick 
SPCA at 1-877-722-1522.
	 For information on stray or lost dogs, visit the New Brunswick SPCA Animal 
Protection Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/newbrunswickspca. Also, a 
reminder to those with dogs in Ward 3 (the former Village of Salisbury limits) that 
Highland Park and the Wetland Trail are NOT “dog parks,” that is, dogs must be 
kept on leashes in public spaces such as these areas. Allowing your dog to run loose 
is a violation of By-law No. 41 (Animal Control By-law).
	 The municipality, and especially the wildlife, thank you for your 
understanding with regards to this.

Dog Tags
	 Your 2023 Salisbury Dog Tags (for residents of Ward 3, the former Village 
limits) must be purchased by the end of March to avoid paying a late fee (a $15.00 
penalty will be added to the regular registration fee for tags not bought before April 
1st). Registration fees are: $10.00 for spayed or neutered dogs (this, factoring in 
the late fee, will increase to $25 on April 1st); or $30.00 if not spayed or neutered 
(this, factoring in the late fee, will increase to $45 on April 1st). 
	 Every owner of a dog(s) over the age of three (3) months shall have such 
dog(s) vaccinated against distemper and canine parvovirus and must repeat this 
process every two (2) years thereafter. Every owner of a dog(s) over the age of 

four (4) months, shall have such dog(s) vaccinated against 
rabies and every three (3) years thereafter. In order 
to buy a dog tag you must show an official receipt 
from a licensed veterinarian hospital with the 
breed, colour and name of dog showing on receipt, 
as well as the veterinarian hospital tag number. 

*** NO ONE WILL BE ISSUED A DOG TAG 
WITHOUT THE OFFICIAL RECEIPT. *** 
	 Dog Tags can be purchased 
at either the Municipal Office 
(located at 56 Douglas Street) or at  
Silver Fox Veterinary Medical 

Centre.

From the Department of  
Recreation and Wellness:

Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone: (506) 372-4760

Follow us on facebook
Store Hours

Monday - Friday : 9am to 6pm / Saturday: 9am to 4pm
Sunday - 12 - 4pm

Don't forget your special someone
We are here for all of your 

Valentine Gifts!

Salisbury Outdoor Rink
Weather permitting, the Douglas Street 
rink will be open seven days/week. On 
Saturday and Sunday mornings, the rink 
will open at 11am. For updates, follow 
the Salisbury and Petitcodiac Recreation 
Facebook page.

Snowshoes & Cross-Country Skis
We have adult boots and skis, children 
and adult snowshoes, and fat bikes 
available to be borrowed for free. 
Contact us or visit us on Facebook. Also, 
coming soon on Tuesdays – Snowshoe 
excursions!

Salisbury Fitness Classes
Fitness Classes are held Mondays, 
Wednesdays, and Thursdays at 10am 
and Fridays at 9am. All classes are held 
at Salisbury Baptist Church. For more 
information, call 372-3280 or 372-3230,  
or email recreation@salisburynb.ca.

Salisbury Winterfest!
Join us for our 4th annual Winterfest with activities and 

contests from February-March.

Feb. 4 – 3x3 hockey tournament (weather permitting). Check our 
Facebook page for sign-up details and rink updates. 

Feb. 20 – Family Day at Highland Park
Sleigh rides, sliding & other fun!

beavertails, hot dogs, hot chocolate, popcorn

Mar. 3 – Swedish Lantern Walk around the Wetland Trail.

…And much more! 
Keep checking our Facebook page for updates!!

Woodland & Wetland Trails
A reminder that our Wetland Trail at 
Highland Park is maintained year-round.
There are entrances to the trail off 
MacDonald Road and Highland Drive. 
Parking is available at both entrances. 
For snowshoeing or cross-country skiing, 
try our Woodland Trail at the end of 
Douglas Street by the ball fields.

Salisbury Pickleball
Pickleball is held at Salisbury Baptist 
Church from Monday to Friday. For 
times and schedule changes, contact us 
or monitor our Facebook page. All levels 
of players are welcome. There is a $2 
drop-in fee.

56 Douglas Street,  372-3280: Rec & Wellness, 372-3230 Main Office, or recreation@salisburynb.ca

Salisbury Lions BINGO
Every Tuesday, 7:00pm
Salisbury Lions Club

63 Peter Street

Entry Fees:
9 Face entry - $15.00
6 Face entry - $13.00

Other sheets-prices vary  
by game type 

Salisbury Public Library
Happening at the Library in February!

Storytime
Thursdays, 10:30am - Join us for stories, laughs, and play!

Adult Crafting Circle
Fridays, 10:30am - Adults can bring their own crafts to work on 

while enjoying the company of others.
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SALISBURY LIONS CLUB
Pancake & Sausage Breakfast,

Salisbury Lions Club
63 Peter Street, Salisbury

Saturday, February 18th, 7:00 pm TO 10:00 am

Breakfast Includes:

Pancakes, Sausages, Sweet, Maple Syrup, 

Coffee, or Juice

In Support of Lions Community Projects

Cost:
Children under 6 are free
Children 6 – 10 are $5.00

All others $10.00

Cash, debit, and credit accepted

Take out is available

Salisbury Legion News
Branch #31

Hours:
Tuesday 6:00pm-close 

Wednesday/Thursday 5:00pm to close 
Friday/Saturday 2:00pm to close

Notice: Anyone who purchased 
Remembrance Day banners  can pick 
them up at the legion during regular 
business hours

Meat Darts
Saturday evenings at 7:00pm
$3 Blind draw, 3 per round

2023 Membership Cards
have arrived and can be picked up at 

the bar during open hours

Coming Up!
Friday Suppers

will be back in March, watch for the 
schedule to be released

Annual Rummage Sale
Saturday, April 1st 2023

All donations are greatly appreciated, 
and can be dropped off at the Legion 

during regular business hours. 

It's a great time to clean out closets 
and pass on unwanted treasures for 

someone else to enjoy!

	 Urban/Rural Rides is a 
volunteer driver service that assists 
seniors in the area who do not have 
access to transportation to get to 
medical appointments.  Seniors living 
in rural communities who do not have 
family handy and are unable to drive 
themselves find it difficult, and in some 
cases, impossible to access the medical 
care they need.  Urban/Rural Rides 
seeks to fill that gap by offering a safe, 
affordable option by using volunteer 
drivers. 
	 Volunteers use their own 
vehicles and are reimbursed $.46/km 
for the expense of using their vehicle. 

Volunteers undergo a simple screening 
process before driving clients to 
appointments.
	 Becoming a volunteer driver is a 
great way to give back to your community 
and to make an impact in a real and 
tangible way.  Many volunteers find 
that helping others in their community 
this way enhances their lives as well 
and often creates new friendships and 
connections within the community.
	 If you would like to volunteer 
as a driver and help change lives one 
ride at a time, please call 962-3073 or 
visit http://urbanruralrides.ca for more 
information.

2023 Tentative Schedule
Saturday May 20th	 MASS Tour 100, Street Stock, Mini Stock, Bandolero,  
			   WOW
Saturday June 3rd	 SLMS 150, Sportsman 75, AMT, Mini Stock, Bandolero
Saturday June 24th	 Night of Destruction
Saturday July 8th	 Sportsman 75, Street Stock, Legends, AMT, Mini Stock,  
			   Bandolero, WOW 
Friday July 21st		 River Glade International – Sportsman 100, Street Stock,  
			   Mini Stock, WOW 
Saturday July 22nd	 River Glade International – MPST 150, MLOL, Vintage Tour, 
			   Bandolero
Sunday August 6th	 Sportsman 75, Street Stock, Legends, Mini Stock,  
			   Bandolero, WOW
August 11th-13th	 To Be Announced
Saturday August 26th	 MASS Tour 100, Street Stocks, Mini Stock, Bandolero,  
			   WOW 
Wednesday Sept 13th	 MSM – Practice & Pit Party 
Thursday Sept 14th	 MSM – SLM Practice 12pm – 4pm; SS 50, Legend 50*,  
			   Mini Stock, WOW
Friday Sept 15th	 MSM – SLM Practice 12pm – 4pm, SS 104, Legend 50*,  
			   Mini Stock, WOW 
Saturday Sept 16th	 MSM - Super Late Model 254, Sportsman 104, Bando 24, 
			   Vintage Tour 44
Saturday Sept 30th	 SLMS 150, Sportsman Open, SS, Legends, Mini Stock, 
			   Bandolero
Saturday, Dec 30th	 To Be Announced
*Legend 50 $1000 to win

SLMS – Super Late Model Series 			  MPST – Maritime Pro Stock Tour
MASS – Maritime Allstar Sportsman Series	 WOW - Women on Wheels

Schedule subject to change without notice
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